
 

Bulletin 
14 January 2022 

 

 Editors: Nigel Williams  

& Martin Hawke 

     Rotary Club of Katikati 
         New Zealand 

Programme: 
 17 January -   Summer Barbeque No.2 hosted by Rod & Mary-Anne Calver 

   at 164 Lindeman Rd, from 5pm 

 

 

 

24 January -   Summer Barbeque No.3 hosted by Ian & Dianne Stevens 

   at 27 Church St, from 5pm 

Members— If you are unable to attend a meeting please    

contact Barry Denton by 6pm the previous  Sunday night.  

 Tel : 07 863 4597   Email : barryjoyd@kinect.co.nz  

 Apology ?  
 

Barbeque Advisory: 
 

1. All attendees must have either a COVID passport, adult Vax exemption certificate, or be ex-
empt by reason of age.  

2. BBQ costs this year will be $20 per person (including meat purchases, gas and COVID hygiene 
costs). Children under 12 free. 

3. Advise any guests (very welcome) or your and your partner’s apology as for normal meetings. 

4. Bring with you full picnic gear including: 

•  A salad or a dessert, with serving “spoons”  •  Your choice of drinks 

•  Picnic table and chairs  •  Plates, cutlery &  glasses 

5.  Food handling gloves will be provided. Please wear these when helping yourself to salads and 
desserts.  

“The show will go on rain hail or shine.” Do not come in the driveway where it says 164. The next gate up the 

road and come in by the loading race and park in the paddock on the downhill side of the house.  
Come a bit earlier to explore the garden and the Riparian plantings (2017& 2018). Rod is offering to take "special guests" 

in his 4WD ute to visit the historic old site of the Larkspur homestead built in the 1870`s. Those with 4WD`s may like to 

drive down to the stream rather than walk. If there has been any rain at all please don`t take 2WD vehicles down the hill 

(the towing fee [to charity] will be huge!!!  
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